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       Sermons and Scriptures                                            

continuing the theme ñBold People of Faithò   

August  2 - ñYour God is My Godò    
      Ruth 1: 11 - 17 (Ruth) 

August  9 - ñA Shepherd Kingò    
      1 Samuel 16: 1 - 13 (David) 

August 16 -  Solomon Loved the Lord   
      1 Kings 3: 1 - 15 (Solomon). 

August 23 - The Lord Indeed is God!   
      1 Kings: 18: 36 - 40 (Elijah) 

August 30 - Save us, I Pray You                                            
       2 Kings 19: 14 - 20 (Hezekiah)  

August 2 Communion Offering will go 
to Criminal Justice and Mercy Ministries.              
 One of the ministries of CJAMM is 
New Day Camp for the children of those 
who are incarcerated in our prison system. 
(See page 4)                                                         
 New Hope sponsors an apartment  
at Exodus House in OKC.  This is another 
ministry of CJAMM. 

Time for Fantasy Football -
- see page 5 

     Our new service times are 9:30 - traditional  
    and 11:07 - modern   

         Although we have resumed in-house worship you 
are asked to please register online or by phoning the office 
so we can keep a careful count.                                    
 Masks are required and there are no classes or 
gatherings inside the building.     

 

 We continue to have online worship services.  
Please go to the web site www.newhopeokc.org or find us 
on Facebook. 
          We want all the congregation to be comfortable.  If 
you are worshiping at home online, prefilled Communion 
cups and wafers are available on the counter or you can 
use juice and crackers you have at home. The church office 
is open M - F 9:00 until 3:00. Ring the bell if the door with 
yellow circle is locked. 

School supply drive for 
Will Rogers Elementary 
has been extended 
through August 9. 

      August 2020,  

                                                                        New Hope 

            
    

INVITATION TO PSALMS                       

   A 10-week Adults Study of this book by 
Michael Jinkins will be Wednesday nights at 
6:00 beginning September 9. Books are $10.  
This is led by Rev. Dr. J.D. Ward and you 
may register by e-mailing J.D. at            
pastor@newhopeokc.org or a sign-up sheet 
is on the counter. 

from comments online: 
   Make a deeper         
connection to the world 
of the Psalms so that 
these well-known 
scriptures can help         
you give voice to all 
aspects of our human 
experience---joy, faith, 
uncertainty and sorrow. 
 
   A four-week Advent study will follow this 
study.  Names for the Messiah is by Walter 
Brueggemann.  Books for this are also $10 
and you can register by e-mailing J.D. 

Welcome to our newest members:  

                               Janie Shea, Lindsey Loveday and R.L. Patty 

New 

https://www.facebook.com/CJAMM-Criminal-Justice-and-Mercy-Ministries-of-Oklahoma-Inc-198229803695434/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUxsNDy0JdpnPE5n8FDRn5DnFmdBvpL8rQqFyxplJJpVT80WgYpSJGMjiG5YadA-x6IhaH3be1h6hTB1N3D3BqIHxD1Y9iLQTXYQLUesP_G0Fof3sT5l-d2IXi8muESI0TaFc9htpmjJw


2 

 I was saddened to learn that former Oklahoma Sooner  football coach, 
John Blake, passed away last week from a sudden heart attack at the age of 
59.  I read that John Blake had recently lost weight and was out walking when 
he died. I am certain that when he went for a walk that he did not anticipate 
that his life was about to end. 
 As July comes to an end and I look forward to fall, I must say that I   
experienced many things in 2020 that I did not anticipate.   
 I did not anticipate COVID 19.                                                                      
 I did not anticipate the deaths of many dear people.                                      
 I did not anticipate shutting down the church.                                             
 I did not anticipate the resignations of staff members.                        
 I did not anticipate worshipping in masks. 

   Friday I called some of our folks.  One person said that she is getting tired of staying home and another 
said, ñWe are just taking things one day at a time.ò  The philosophy of taking one day at a time is wise and  
I believe that it is biblical.   

  ñSo do not worry about tomorrow, for tomorrow will bring worries of its own.  Todayôs trouble is                  
enough for today.ò  (Matthew 6:34) 

   The American theologian Reinhold Niebuhr wrote the Serenity Prayer in 1932 - 33.  I pray the first         
paragraph of this prayer every day, but I think I need to learn the rest of it as well.   

   Niebuhrôs prayer and Jesusô teaching remind us that there is much in life that we cannot control.  We     
cannot control the future and we cannot control the  circumstances that have been thrust upon us by this 
global pandemic. However, we can control our response to these circumstances, and we can decide to trust 
in the goodness of God.  As I said in a recent sermon, ñGod will make a way for us.ò  Let us trust God and 
live life one day at a time!             

                   The Serenity Prayer                              by Reinhold Niebuhr 

God, give me grace to accept with serenity 
the things that cannot be changed, 

courage to change the things which should be changed, 
and the Wisdom to distinguish 

the one from the other. 
 

Living one day at a time, enjoying one moment at a time, 
accepting hardship as a pathway to peace, 

taking, as Jesus did, this sinful world as it is, 
not as I would have it, 

                                   Trusting that You will make all things right, 
                                      If I surrender to Your will, 

                                So that I may be reasonably happy in this life, 
          And supremely happy with You forever in the next.   

    Amen. 

 

                   GOODBYE AND GOD BLESS    by J.D. Ward 

      The New Hope church family will continue to pray for Rev. Cali Eck and her 
family as they leave us.  The Eck family was a vital part of New Hope for many years.  Prior to serving on 
our staff for nine years, Cali had served as Youth Director under Pastor Dan Peil.  The Ecks remained at New 
Hope after she finished working with the youth and Dave Eck has faithfully served on the Trustees and 
working in the sound booth. Jessica Eck also worked for New Hope as our first livestream technician.   

      Pastor Cali became the Director of Discipleship and Christian Education in 2011 and was appointed        
to New Hope as Associate Pastor after being ordained as a Deacon in The Oklahoma Conference of         
The United Methodist Church in 2016.  Cali has also served on the Board of Ordained Ministry of the         
Oklahoma Conference.  She blessed us as a dynamic teacher and worship leader during her time with 
us.   In acknowledgement of her many contributions, Cali was given a Microsoft Surface computer as a     
parting gift by our Staff Pastor/Parish Relations Committee.   

    May the Lord continue to bless Cali, Dave, Jessica, Ben, Jonathan, and Brooklyn as we say goodbye. 
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      Helping Hands Food Pantry 

 We served twelve families in July.  
This was the first month we had gone back 
to the regular schedule -- second and fourth 
Tuesdays from 1:00 until 3:00 p.m.   

       Regular volunteers are 
needed if you could commit 
to one time per month.  
Contact Mickey Miller or the 
office.  

       Needs now are chunky 
soups and applesauce. 

      The group hopes 
to make a trip down-
town at 9:15 on     
August 8th to          
take things to the 
homeless of OKC.   

           This is dependent 
on the number of 
Covid19 cases and if 
numbers are rising.  

We want both missioners and clients to 
remain safe.  Please check the web site or 
the office 721-5015 (M-F 9 - 3) if you need 
information closer to that day.  

              Men of Hope  

                   by Gary Graham  

   This group continues to be supportive of the ministry of 
the church.  We had hoped to meet in August, but due to 
the regulations on sharing meals and the uptick in the 
Covid19 infections, the president and vice-president have 
chosen not to take the risk of meeting in August.   

     For all Men of Hope members please send your final 
choice for our scholarship recipient to Gary immediately if 
not sooner. It is very important that we announce the   
winner of the $1,000.00 scholarship.  It is a very short time 
before universities open and our 
graduates continue their educa-
tion.  Please send your choice to 
gary.graham406@gmail.com.       

  As soon as a final tally is complete, 
the winner will be announced in 
worship and on the church web 
site . Thank you for helping to    
complete this act of ministry. 

    It is clear that each of the applicants for the scholarship 
are equally deserving of the scholarship.  This is the finest 
group of applicants I have ever seen in over 20 years of 
giving scholarships to applicants.  Emma Bruce, Anna 
Langert and Paige Jones are all excellent students.  Half       
of our seniors applied for the scholarship this year.  We  
are exceptionally proud of all our seniors. 

  OCTOBER  Mission trip    

     We are still hopeful about taking a          
mission team October 1 - 5 to do home       
repairs and maybe sponsor a neighborhood 
event. Things still arenôt set due to all the 
confusion and problems with Covid19 but 
weôll keep praying this trip ñmakes.ò  

     Delta Grace is housed in the             
Sunflower United Methodist Church        
in one of the most poverty-stricken   
areas of Mississippi. Please watch the 
web site and newsletters for more        
information in September. Contact 
Donette Johnson at donettej@gmail.com     
or call the church office if you are interested 
in being on the list of those who want more  
information as plans are developed. 

Second 
Saturday 
Outreach 

Good-Bye, Hello    by Kevin Wilkinson 

      With the constant changes in school plans and work           
requirements that have come about with the pandemic, our 
Youth Director Matt Miller has decided it would be best for 
him to step away from his position. We are incredibly thankful 
for his service over the last year on staff - and for his many 
years of service as a volunteer with our youth. He and his 
family plan to continue as active members at New Hope. 
 

     We are fortunate that Phil Younts, our former youth         
director, is willing to step in as Interim Youth Director as     
we prayerfully consider our next steps. We continue to be 
blessed by a congregation, staff, and volunteers who love  
and support our youth and children. 

 
 

   from Phil:  ñI am continuing to 
work at Southwestern Christian 
University. With sports up in the 
air, I have a bit more time and am 
excited to have the opportunity to 
work with the youth once again. I 

have missed seeing them each week!ò  
 

     ñAlso, I wanted to let you know that I will be at the 11:07 
worship service Sunday and would love to see your youth 
there if you all feel comfortable doing so.  

          The youth will also meet on Zoom on Sunday night at 6:00 
to discuss ideas and what we would like to do moving       
forward. I hope to get some in-person activities and lessons 
planned in the future, but I would like to hear from them over 
Zoom what the youth would like to see.ò  

mailto:gary.graham406@gmail.com


 

MISSIONS GIVING REPORT  by J.D. Ward 

     Giving to missions has changed in the Oklahoma Conference and the Apportionments budget for New 
Hope UMC increased substantially for 2020.  We have budgeted $94,014 for Apportionments for the year 
and have paid 35% so far.  We expect to pay 100% for the year if giving continues to hold.  That would be 
spectacular, in the midst of a pandemic! 

     We are also working on giving to support Mission and Ministry for the Oklahoma Conference.  Our       
Mission Offering for July raised a total of $1190!  This will pay the $615 obligation for Skyline and the $440 
for Cookson and give us $135.00 for Oklahoma City University.  Our total goal for Mission and Ministry is 
$26,518 (which is over and above the $94,014) and we have currently given $4,000 to these items.  We 
have paid 100% to Neighborhood Services Organization, Camps and Conferences Programming, Cookson 
Hills, and Skyline Urban Ministry.   

    In August we will receive a Missions Offering for Criminal Justice and Mercy Ministries.  Any money      
that our circles and mission groups at New Hope would like to give to support Conference Ministries           
should be given through the church to help us fully fund these ministries.  Last year our total apportionment 
obligations were around $85,000, so we were given a substantial increase for 2021.  

    As always, we thank the members of New Hope for your 
continued support. The rest of the year we have scheduled 
the following Missions Offerings:                                               
 August: Criminal Justice and Mercy Ministries;                           
 September: Volunteer in Missions, Hispanic Ministries 
            and Oklahoma Indian Missionary Conference;                                        
 October: Oklahoma City University,                                               
 November: Campus Ministry;                                                          
 December: Circle of Care 

CDO and Pre-K Changes 

   Christi Wetzel has resigned as assistant 
director due to the uncertainties of public 
school for her sons.     

   Patti Miller will not be teaching pre-K        
so she can homeschool her grandchildren.   

   We are sad to lose these who are so good 
with the little ones who attend our CDO and 
Pre-K but understand everyoneôs concerns.  
May you all stay healthy and we hope to see 
you in the future.   

    Remember to Reserve your spot! New times!   

 Traditional - 9:30 (earlier)                            
Modern - 11:07  We have plenty of room in  the 
11:07 time 

    We are still               
registering those who 
want to attend service in-
person instead of online.              

 To register visit 
www.newhopeokc.org    
or you can call the 
church office 721- 
5015. Office hours are 
Mon-Fri,  9 a.m. until 3 p.m.   

Childrenôs Church is during the 9:30 service.   

A mask is required for all persons in the building.   

Doors will not be opened 
until 15 minutes before 
service.   

Entry will only be through 
the front doors.                        

Gathering together inside 
the church is discouraged 
but you can visit in the 
parking lot.  

                                             New Day camp        
                                  stories may 
           be found online 

 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?
time_continue=15&v=9aVG8Lf4OTI&featur
e=emb_logo&fbclid=IwAR2TsKdIVUwhSoV
GF26jfUovkrGSp70lwGU2HHF0lf9BRRE9jt1B
JrDd-Gw 

п 

http://www.newhopeokc.org/?fbclid=IwAR0m72ov0EEzgUf_X80VQggmVMXcr4NfZ7Kx9U33sccqzGCpNDZRV4MXu3A


   óTil We Meet Again 

 Bob Moore has made his 
way to Heaven and rest, 
leaving other ñSantasò to 
fill the role.        

  Our thoughts and sympathies are with 
Rose  Marie, Bobôs children and  his 
many friends at this sad time. 

Donna Wakefield 
Kelly Barr         
Kristy Goff            
John March            
Jennifer Owen   
James Finley              
Alice Pattillo                   
Carlos Rerat               
Amy Aita            
Shirley Yates 

         Happy Anniversary! 

           Richard & Lori Foster                                        
 Greg & Chesney Whetstone                         
 Fred & Janelle  Hillemeyer  

      Chris & Marcia 
Coffman  

  Bob & Nellyne 
Hanlin                         

  Thomas & Linda 
Logsdon               

   Mark & Tammy 
Valentour   

   Brian & Lori 
Fagan                         

   Jim & Nancy 
McClure   

Abigail Williams 
Jack Klein   
Kaylee Zenk         
Carola Smith             
Isabella Howell          
Doris Korner     
Angela Kwok  
Clyde Coulthard            
Jim Seignious             
Florine Smarra            
Julie Gosdin         
Mickey Miller            
Brooklyn Plender   
Sharon Riggs 
Conner Attebery 
Bodey Edstedt  
Porter Mitchell           
Emma Hutchins    
Jonathan Lacy          
Owen Attebery 

Jean Curtis            
Kendra Clark  Don 
Wetekam  Carolyn 
Curtis Gary Gra-
ham  Elizabeth 
Jackson           
Darrell Todd   
Janie Bond      
Clarissa Renner 
Michael Wakefield  
Brian Tabberer 
Luisa Medina              
Mark Valentour   
Chase Linville   
Perry Johnson   
Brad Williams          
Donna Lobdell           
David Riggs                  
Dale Stanley   
Margaret Graham              

                      Fantasy Football      
        by Luis Aita     
             
               New Hope Fantasy Football is coming!  Please contact Luis Aita by 
phone at 405 - 550 - 6932 or e-mail luis.aita@yahoo.com to sign up.       
           Registration ends on Friday August 28th.  Drafts will be conducted 
online in the evenings the week of September 3rd.   
          New Hope Fantasy Football League is an inviting and friendly        
opportunity for fellowship and fun.  This is the 12th year for our league  
and it has grown each year.  Whether youôre an avid fantasy football fan, 
or if this would be your first time, all are welcome.    
 Contact Luis Aita with questions. 
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                           Ruth Circle     

         This ladiesô group  
         will meet at the church  
                on their regular time of  
                6:30 on the second  
                        Tuesday of the month.            
             (August 11)   

 They will discuss the feasibility of trying to 
have the annual bazaar.     
 Masks are required.  Each lady is asked 
to bring her own meal.                 

Other Groups:          

 UMW will meet on September 17, if possible.                      
Mary Martha Circle will not meet until Conference okays group meetings.  
 Young at Heart will not meet until later in the year.                          
Men of Hope will not meet until the Covid19 threat has lessened since  
           they have a shared breakfast. See article on page 2. 

Happy Birthday! 

mailto:luis.aita@yahoo.com


 August Childrenôs Ministry 
 
Greetings! 
        It is officially August and that means it is time to 
head back to school, whether in-person or virtually! We 
have had the most interesting summer together! There 
were definitely some REALLY good times-like virtual VBS 
week and all of our outside water fun!   

 
          On Wednesday, August 12th  
from 6:00 - 7:00 p m  we will have 
our Blessing of the Backpacks           
ALL AGES are encouraged to bring 
their backpacks to be blessed!  

 

  This yearôs event will be with 
a TWIST! It will be a DRIVE-BY!     

Pastor JD will be there to bless your school year, while 
you are able to stay in your car.           
 Each child will receive a special gift that will        
include a special tag to put on their backpack to carry 
with them all year as a reminder that God is always with 
them, especially during these unknown and crazy times 
at school! 
 

 Childrenôs Church will continue to meet at           
9:30  a. m. each Sunday morning.     
 Unfortunately, we cannot yet get back to Sunday 
school. Hopefully this will be a thing we can do in the 
near future!       
 We will continue to meet outside on Sunday  
evenings from 6:00 -7:15 p. m. through August.  
 On Wednesdays, we will continue to meet       
via Zoom at 6:30.       
 
 Promotion Sunday will be August 30th. This   
is the week where we will recognize those who have 
begun  3rd grade, those have started Pre-K and those 
who have begun 6th grade and will move into youth.  
You are encouraged to be here for that special Sunday, 
but if you do not yet feel comfortable, we will figure out 
a  different way to get your kiddo their special gift!   
 
 We are moving acolyte           
training to September.   
 If you have a child who is going 
into 3rd grade (or one that is older and 
just hasnôt done the training yet) and 
would like to serve as an acolyte, this 
will be for them! More information on 
the date and time coming soon.  
 
 I know that this is a VERY stressful time for all of 
our parents and their precious kiddos. Please know that 
we are holding you in prayer as you make tough choices 
and figure out what is best for your family.  

                            Stay healthy and stay safe! Please let me know if 
you have any questions or concerns!   
 
Blessings, 
Luisa Medina luisa@newhopeokc.org   

Little Blessings of New Hope 
                                                     by Amy Aita 
Preschool Ministry 

     During the month of July the kids 
learned about prayer. The kids made a ñprayer 
telephoneò, a prayer glove, and a prayer jar.  
The kids also picked a favorite stuffed animal to 
be their prayer buddy for a week. Christi and I 
did some fun activities while we met with the 
kids on Zoom.                       
 During the month of August, we will  
finish up learning about prayer and then will be 
talking about the Bible. The topics are:  ñThe 
Bible is Importantò; ñThe Bible Helps Usò; and 
ñThe Bible Tells Us About Jesus.ò The kids will 
be hearing Bible stories from the books of        
Jeremiah, 2 Kings, and Acts.   
 NEW ZOOM TIME beginning           
August 12th! We will meet online Wednesdays 
at 7:00 p.m.  Contact Amy for Zoom meeting 
ID and password.   

 It has been so good to see the kids      
in person for Childrenôs Church on Sunday 
mornings and for water fun Sunday evenings. 
Itôs never too late to join us! Childrenôs church 
is at 9:30 am and our outdoor fun is from   
6:00 -7:15 pm Sunday evenings. 

CDO                 
 We are still enrolling for the fall but 
classes will not begin until September. We 
are not yet sure of a date.     
 We are excited for the school year 
ahead with some fun themes and activities      
being planned.  Contact Amy Aita if you or 
someone you know would be interested in     
enrolling a child in our program.   
  We are looking for subs this school 
year! Again, please contact Amy if you or 
someone you know would be 
able to sub.    405 - 919 - 3921    

   Last, but definitely not least, 
Christi Wetzel has decided to 
resign as Pre-school Ministry 
and CDO Assistant Director  
due to the uncertainty of public 
school for her sons during this 
time of Covid19.  We are so appreciative of all 
she has done over the years for CDO and she 
will be very missed! Thank you, Christi! 

   Please pray as we look to find a replacement 
and begin this school year like no other school 
year before.  Please pray for good health and 
safety of  all our teachers and students.   

Thank you for your prayers and support!   
     Amy 

с 

mailto:luisa@newhopeokc.org


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat  
August 

1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 

 

 

21 22 

23 24 25 26   27 28 29 

30 31 September  1                                      2               3         4            5 

New Hope 

 

1:00 - 3:00 
Pantry Open 

6:30 - Ruth 
Circle meets 

 

7:30 Zoom 
meeting - 
Family 
Ministry 
team 

 

       

1:00 - 3:00 
Pantry Open  

6:30 Childrenôs 
Zoom meeting 

       School              
 Supply              
Drive ends 

6:00 - 7:15                
Childrenôs Outside 
Olympics 

 10:00 - AA & 
Al-Anon 

  

Fantasy 
Football 
Draft 
Ends 

       NO Men of     
 Hope           
6:00 - 7:15                
Childrenôs Outside 
Olympics  

        Promotion       
Sunday 

6:00 - 7:15                
Childrenôs Outside 
Olympics 

9:15     
Second 
Saturday 
Outreach 

т 

6:30 - Childrenôs 
Zoom meeting 

   Have  a  safe                
Labor Day Weekend 

     CDO will NOT resume until September. The exact date has not been set.  Adult class 
ñInvitation to the Psalmsò Wednesday night class led by J.D. begins September 9.  
Watch the counter and www.newhopeokc.org  or Facebook for information about Fall events or 

     

in August, 2020 

10:00 - AA & 
Al-Anon  

10:00 - AA & 
Al-Anon  

NO Mary 
Martha Circle 

   10:00 - AA  
& Al-Anon  

6:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
Blessing of the 
Backpacks              
(drive-through) 

       

    6:00 - Youth 
Zoom meeting 
6:00 - 7:15                
Childrenôs Outside 
Olympics 

Sunday morning Services are now  9:30 Traditional (earlier) 

                 and  11:07 Modern 

10:00 - AA & 
Al-Anon 

NO UMW  

6:00 - 7:15                
Childrenôs Outside 
Olympics 

6:30 - Childrenôs 
Zoom meeting 

6:30 - Childrenôs 
Zoom meeting 


